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"Winter reminds us that 
everyone and everything needs 
some quiet time." 
Katrina Mayer 

WINTER 



 

 

Weatherby Lake Living Newsletter 

2 

Feb ‘19/Mar ‘19 
 

2

We are in the hibernation quadrant of 
the year.  A time to contemplate the 
opportunities ahead to leave our 
personal mark that will benefit 
ourselves and others.  I hope we all 
find an abundance of ways to make 
that happen.  Join me in that inner 
search.  I would welcome your 
sharing.   

 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill       

From the Editor 

1

 
 
Since our world began, people have 
been drawn to the sea for a number 
of  reasons.   My attraction is to the 
beaches.   That is where I find the most 
important questions and, occasionally, 
find direction for some of the 
answers.  There is a voice that seems to 
speak clearer with the solitude and 
peace I find when connecting with the 
waves.  So, while making tracks in the 
snow has appeal, I am frequently more 
drawn to making tracks in the sand. 
 
One of the things I often do on those 
amazing beach walks is draw in the 
sand the names of those who come to 
mind...especially if they have left this 
world.  It's sort of a memorial ritual 
that many have been doing for 
centuries.  And, for reasons that only 
seem to be found within, it's a way that 
we can remind the heavens of the 
value of their life.  It's a fleeting 
practice...as always, when I return, the 
names have been recalled.  Life is 
brief.  No one has unlimited time to 
leave their mark.  Those tracks we left 
in yesterday's snow have melted into 
the reservoir for spring's new 
growth.  I think it is rather spiritual 
when we take part in assisting with 
that.  Sometimes I smile...sometimes I 
cry. 
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STEVE CLARK 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Don Hoy – 816- 695-7271 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-0078 
 

EASTSIDE 
Tanya Finn – 587-9957 

Rick Footer 
 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

City Hall office Hours are 
Monday thru Friday 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

  
Winter greetings from City Hall. 
  
Chief Davis, Emergency Management Director Voorhies and I recently attended 
an area police chiefs meeting at the KCMO North Patrol Headquarters. It was an 
active give and take with local law enforcement concerns of all the cities in Platte 
and Clay County.   Major Huth of KCMO Police hosted the event.  Both Counties 
sent representatives. 
  
We let the Major know that the intersection of Eastside Drive/Amity and Barry 
Road is very hazardous due to speeding through that intersection westbound 
down the hill from Zona Rosa.  We mentioned that since this is not in our city 
limits, KCMO police needs to step up enforcement,  not just here,  but also 
eastbound coming from the Grass Pad towards both Westside Drive and 
Potomac.  Major Huth was very agreeable to step up enforcement and the Platte 
County Sheriff's department said they would as well. 
  
The KCMO commander of the Shoal Creek Headquarters was also in attendance 
and mentioned that citizens calling the Kansas City 311 hotline is VERY effective 
as well.  After the meeting we learned that enough Riverside residents called this 
311 number that it caused KCMO to install 2 roundabouts in the Briar Cliff 
area!  The take away is there will be speed traps in this area....be warned and 
watch your speed limit.  Secondly if you see dangerous behavior in the areas I 
have mentioned, call 311.  Please pass this information on and call 311 every time 
you observe dangerous vehicular behavior.         
  
Your city is in need of a local volunteer to head up our participation in the 2020 
Census.  This a very important job that determines our local and national 
representation, including tax revenue we receive and many other policy decisions 
that are made at all levels of government, as well as the private and nonprofit 
sectors.  If you are interested, please call or come by City Hall.  Let's talk! 
  
The April election season is coming up and I am pleased to say that there will be 
no change on your Board of Alderman or Municipal Court.  Doug Richmond and 
Rick Footer have filed and are unopposed for the Board.  Judge Debbie Folkedahl 
filed and is also unopposed for judge.  
  
On another election note, three residents have filed for two of the surrounding 
road districts.  Resident and former mayor, Alan York has filed for the Platte City 
Special Road District.  Filing for the Parkville Special Road District are residents 
Gary Gulden for a 3 year term and John Cookinham for a 1 year term.  It is 
essential to support and vote on April 2nd for these 3 gentlemen.  The goal is to 
return more of our precious tax dollars home to Weatherby Lake.  Our city finds 
itself in 3 separate road districts which works to our large disadvantage.  
  
Finally, the Irish American Club will be hosting it's annual parade and party 
afterwards at the Community Center, Saturday March 16th.  A lot of folks work 
very hard on this with all profits to the benefit of our Weatherby Lake Police 
Department.  I will miss it this year as I will be at my Muldoon Irish Family 
Reunion in Melbourne, Australia. 
  
Here's to fair weather, a mild rest of the winter and an early Spring! 
 
Steve Clark -- Mayor 

Mayors Comments 
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KEVIN DAVIS 
CHIEF of  
police 

 

 

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 
Think Winter Safety!!!!!! 

Recently the Police Department was called to juveniles on the ice in an 
access area. The ice was unsafe as the weather had been cold enough 
to only create a thin layer of ice on the water in the cove areas. The 
Police Department contacted the juveniles as they were leaving the 
area on foot and one of the juveniles had broken through the ice when 
they stepped off a dock and was soaking wet from the frigid water. 
Fortunately for all concerned the juveniles were unharmed and the 
juvenile’s parents were later contacted regarding their actions 
involving the ice. I feel very fortunate that no one was injured during 
this incident and this incident should remind everyone how 
dangerous going out onto lake ice is. Speaking as a parent and 
grandparent we should all educate our young people of the hazards 
of ice. In prior months my staff and I have been working with WLIC 
on emergency ice rescue procedures. 

The surrounding communities outside Weatherby Lake have been 
plagued recently with thefts from unlocked vehicles and thefts from 
residence garages where the overhead door(s) have been left standing 
open. It is important to remember to secure your vehicle door(s) when 
parked outdoors and all residence door(s) when not in use.   

As of 12/2018 there were 921 users on the Weatherby Lake Nixle 
notification system. To receive notifications of inclement weather 
conditions, roadway closings or power outages go to the Nixle link at 
the bottom of the City of Weatherby Lake web page  
http://www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov. Click on the Nixle logo to 
begin sign up for the notifications. You can receive the notifications by 
text, email or both text and email. 

       

The Police Department  ordered and received a hand held thermal 
imaging monocular after receiving additional funds in 2018 from the 
Weatherby Lake Irish American Club. The monocular will be utilized 
by department members for search and rescue both on land/water 
during day/night or inclement weather. I wish to thank ALL the 
partners of the Weatherby Lake Irish American Club for their 
continued support and assistance.  

The Weatherby Lake Improvement Company has reminded me to 
encourage everyone to check their personal property like boats and 
docks throughout the winter months even though lake usage may be 
down we have had several reports of items breaking loose and 
causing damage.  

kdavis@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Marianne Ennett 
Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 
 

Alternate Members 

Neil Brown – Property Member 
Mabel Phillips 

 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 

WL Historical Committee 
!

! 

 

 

 

The Weatherby Lake Historical Committee has been diligently 
looking at the next historical marker project.  

 

It has been determined that the Weatherby Lake Community 
Center will be the next site for a historical marker.  The goal 
is to have all facets of the project in place for the 
presentation of the marker sometime during the fall of 2019.  
History has been acquired and researched for accuracy.  It is 
a dedicated goal of the Historical Committee to recognize 
those places within our community that have an important 
history connected with it. 

The Anders Jacks Cemetery 
now has a great historical 
marker to help recognize its 
importance to Weatherby 
Lake’s history.  The 
Historical Committee is 
mindful of these special 
places and is committed to 
recognizing them.  

Funding for future markers is a priority with the Committee.  
Donations for these specials projects are gratefully accepted. 

!"#$ 
Historical 
Committee 
 

Giving the past a future 
%$"&'$()* 
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Office Fax:  816-741-2081 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 
 

1

WLIC Update 

 
Just finished shoveling snow for the fourth or fifth time this 
winter. Snow can make for beautiful lake pictures like the one 
accompanying this article and provide our lake family with a 
lot of fun winter activities. If you get a moment, please stop by 
the WLIC Office at City Hall to see some of the Weatherby Lake 
Winter Wonderland pictures scrolling on our message boards. It 
should help lift your spirits to get you through to warmer 
weather. 

As the old Watch Sergeant on Hill Street Blues used to say, “Be 
careful out there!” Remember, you are responsible for your own 
and your family’s safety. Use common sense when sledding, 
skating, fishing and other winter time activities, especially on 
the ice. Our Lake will have varying ice depths and what’s safe 
in one cove, may not be safe in other places. Remember that 
Weatherby Lake is a natural body of water.  Unlike a swimming 
pool, there are constantly changing conditions, and inherent 
risks. All Members, Lake Users and Guests use the lake and 
access areas at their own risk.  And, Members are responsible 
for their guests. 

The WLIC is working with the Weatherby Lake Police 
Department to develop some wintertime lake safety procedures 
and has acquired some limited rescue equipment-- a flat bottom 
metal dingy that can be pushed across the ice for rescue 
assistance along with ropes, blankets, floatation equipment and 
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other safety equipment.  This will be stored at the property by the Dam. Should an ice or water 
emergency occur on the Lake, your first action should be to dial 911 and let the emergency 
responders direct activities from there. However, the WLIC ice safety equipment is available to all 
in an emergency.  If you use it, you do so at your own risk.  The WLIC does not warrant the 
apparatus for any particular application. 

In other WLIC matters, we are preparing to place two courtesy docks and three picnic tables at 
the property by the Dam. We will also have a portable toilet placed there to allow Members to 
boat over and enjoy picnics and other quiet activities on the property. Security features will also 
be installed for the property to protect us as we enjoy our newest addition to the community. The 
use of the building itself will be off limits for use as we decide the long-term best use for the 
property. 

A special ‘thank you’ goes out to Jaci Foxworthy for helping us out with some illustration needs 
we had for access area signage.  Volunteerism is our legacy, and Jaci came through in aces! 

Also remember, if you have not paid your 2019 Assessments, they are due by March 31st. If not 
paid by that date, Members will be subject to penalties. 

The WLIC continues to look for volunteers to help serve on committees to maintain the beauty of 
our Lake. Stop by the WLIC Office to sign up today! Mark your calendars for the Spring Lake 
Clean Up on May 4th and the Lake Season Kick off on June 2nd. More details to come. 

Finally, stay warm and safe. Spring will eventually come, and the Summer lake activities will 
begin!! 

 

 
 
 

"Winter is the time for comfort... 
for good food and warmth... 

for the touch of a friendly hand,  
and for a talk beside the fire.   

It is the time for home." 
Anonymous 
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Resident & Community News 

 

NEW RESIDENTS 
 

Brad & Lauren Dymond 
John & Sabrina Henning 

Matt & Dana Krahn 
David & Judy  Lefebvre 

Manuel Muniz & Michelle Jindra 
Gene & Nancy Wycoff 

NEIGHBOR HEROES 

Sometimes we are fortunate enough to have 
a special person give us a helping hand 
when we most need it. 

Two heroes come to mind for their recent acts of 
kindness.   Special recognition goes to Scott 
Jackman for coming to the rescue of a person who 
had gotten turned around on the Amity trail.  Scott 
went above and beyond to find her and get her 
safely back to her vehicle.    

And, deepest gratitude goes to Todd Burr for his 
very kind and generous assistance with a neighbor's 
snowy driveway.  Thanks, Todd, for the snow 
removal assistance....mega appreciation to you. 

CAROLYN GERAN 

Our deepest 
sympathies are 
extended to the family 
of Carolyn Geran, who 
recently passed 
away.   Carolyn and 
her pre-deceased 

husband, Mike, were long time Weatherby 
Lake residents.  Carolyn and Mike are 
survived by their sons, Dale, Mike, Mark, 
Reid, and Joel.  She was our long time 
friend and we will sadly miss her happy 
smile and positive personality. 

FLOYD L. 
KLAVETTER 

Deepest condolences 
are extended to the 
families of Mary & 
Mark Florence & 

Heather & Corey Doss on the recent death 
of Floyd L Klavetter, 87 (Mary's father 
and Heather's grandfather).  Floyd was a 
Korean War veteran and interment will be 
in the Black Hills National Cemetery.  His 
greatest joy was his family and they will 
miss the joy he brought them. 
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EXTRAORDINARY ACHIEVEMENTS 

CONGRATULATIONS are in order for 
longtime Weatherby Lake resident, 
Commander Carlton Philpot, retired 
Navy veteran, who was recently 
recognized with the prestigious Martin 
Luther King, Jr Service 
Award.  Commander Philpot's last 
active duty assignment was as an 
instructor at the Army Command and 
General Staff College, Fort 
Leavenworth, where he retired.  He was 
the chairperson and project director of 
the Buffalo Soldier Educational and 
Historical Committee, and more 
recently, he unveiled a monument to 
the all-Black Women Army Corps 
6888th Central Postal Directory 
Battalion.  The quote, "Only in the 
darkness can you see the stars" was 
mentioned regarding Commander 
Carlton Philpot's extraordinary service 
to his country.  Our gratitude is 
extended to our neighbor for his 
dedicated loyalty. 

Resident, Mary Florence, recently 
received a Gold President’s Volunteer 
Service Award in recognition for her 
contributions on the Federal Taxpayer 
Advisory Panel.  The President’s 
Volunteer Service Award was launched 
by former U.S. President H. W. Bush to 
encourage and empower the spirit of 
service and to recognize “Points of 
Light.”  Mary was selected to be the 
Taxpayer Advocacy Panel 
representative from Missouri , serving 
a three year term from 2015-
2018.  She served on the Special 
Projects Committee in the roles of sub-
committee Chair, Vice Chair and Chair. 
This federally appointed 
panel proposed numerous suggestions 
for improvements on forms, 
notifications, website and security 
processes to improve taxpayers’ 
understanding and satisfaction with the 
IRS.  Applause Applause to Mary for 
her creative service for all of us. 
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Weatherby Lake St. Patrick's Day Parade & Party 
Saturday, March 16th -- WL Community Center 

  

This is a benefit to support our local, independent, and exceptional Weatherby Lake 
Police Department! Parade lineup at 2 pm starting at NW Forest and ending at the 
Community Center. Party at 3-7 pm. Fun for the whole family! Open to all 
Weatherby Lake residents!  
 

• Adults (21 & Over) $20; Teens (12-20) $10; Kids (Under 12) free. 
• Whiskey Tasting ... $10 donation or a bottle donation. 

• 50/50 Raffle! 
• Silent and Live Auction items! 

  
We continue to raise funds for our city's safety equipment such as defibrillators, 
police radios and body-cams.  
  
Come out of hibernation and hang out with your neighbors!  
  
More info and last year's photos at www.facebook.com/WLSTPATS/  
  
Also: Volunteers welcome! Do you want to help your community and meet lots of 
people? We could use some help at the ticket counter (1 hour shifts). Thanks 
Contact Julie Horseman at 816-699-3508 or juliehorseman@reecenichols.com for 
more information! 

Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

 
Are you tired of storing your old boats, trailers and 
motors??? 

Donate your runabouts, canoes, fishing boats, pontoon 
boats, sailboats, other watercraft, trailers and motors to 
the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Scholarship 
Fund.   We will pick up your equipment.   All of the 
proceeds from your donated items will go to our 
Weatherby Lake kids to help with their college 
education. 

Any questions or for more information, call: Hank 529-
3502 

SENIORS BREAKFAST GROUP 

All seniors are invited to attend the next gathering 
of the Seniors Breakfast Group, on Wednesday, 
February 13, at 10am....City Hall. 

Presentation by Platte County Senior Fund.  Don't 
miss this opportunity to learn a wealth of great 
information about what is available for all Platte 
County seniors. 

The March gathering is scheduled for Wednesday, 
March 13.  Program TBA. 

For information, contact Tanya Finn, 816-830-1430. 
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Greater Kansas City People to People International 

Presents 

Class of 2019 Circle of Knowledge 

 

In cooperation with Fort Leavenworth International Military Student Program, the GKCCPTP Chapter of 
PTP is pleased to host officers from Germany and the Netherlands to share insights on their respective 
countries.  Please join us as we seek to create unity through diversity as we learn from cultural 
presentations representing countries throughout the world.   

Feel free to invite your neighbors and friends to learn about our unique relationship with the foreign 
officers from 90+ countries. 

Germany and the Netherlands 

Sunday March 3, 2019 2-4 pm 

Weatherby Lake Community Center 

8230 Potomac, Kansas City, MO  64152 

Light Refreshments served 

RSVP to Nancy Quitmeier by Thursday February 27:  nquitmeier@gmail.com or call 816-835-4230 

The international military students will talk about the geography, history, current culture, economy, and 
security of their respective countries.  Each year officers are sent by allied countries for a yearlong period of 
study.  Many officers have their families accompany them and their children attend public schools. 

Several residents at the Lake participate as sponsors for these officers and their families, providing a 
friendly contact in the Kansas City area to help orient and acclimate them to our area and our country.  We 
have enjoyed sharing experiences, customs, political ideas, and establishing bonds with these families that 

 
"I open two gifts every 
morning...my eyes."    
Kimberley Banner 

Video about ice 

safety and rescue 

Click Here 

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=VUsnmGXJ70E%20
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Kick off Meeting for 2019 
 
We will have our regular 
scheduled  Fishing Club meeting on 
Monday, February 4, 2019, starting at 
7:00 pm at the C-Point Pavilion.   We will 
go thru the 2019 schedule, including 
meetings, habitat placement, fish fry's, 
club picnic, Kids Fishing Clinic, and all 
other events throughout the year.  Our 
next meeting will be Monday, March 4, 
2019, starting at 7pm at the C-Point 
Pavilion. 
 
  Some upcoming events for 2019 
• May 26, 2019 Sunday  “All you can eat”  Fish 

Fry at Community Center 
• June 2, 2019 “Kids Fishing Clinic” 3-5pm 
• July 8, 2019  Monday   “Fishing Club 

Picnic”  at C-Point Pavilion. 
• September 29, 2019  Sunday   “All you can 

eat”  Fish Fry at Community Center. 
• Monthly club meetings at C-Point...First 

Monday of every month. 
 
Thank you,  
Hank Nussbeck 

2019 WEATHERBY LAKE FISHING 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP FORM 

WLFC INVITES ALL RESIDENTS TO 
JOIN AND SUPPORT THE 
COMMUNITY AND LAKE BY JOINING 
THE WEATHERBY LAKE FISHING 
CLUB.  BY JOINING THE FISHING 
CLUB YOU WILL BE INFORMED OF 
THE LAKE’S FUNDRAISER EVENTS. 
ALL THE PROCEEDS FROM DUES 
AND FUNDRAISERS ARE FUNNELED 
BACK INTO THE LAKE, EITHER FOR 
LAKE HABITAT, STOCKING 
PROGRAM, LAKE CLUB 
IMPROVEMENTS, COMMUNITY 
EVENTS OR FUNDRAISERS FOR 
SCHOLARSHIPS.   

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

  

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

 

 

Contact:  Hank Nussbeck (816) 529 3502 

  howdy620@aol.com 
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FEBRUARY MEETING-  
At home of John & Jeanne Lueders 

10601 NW 79th Terrace 
Tuesday, February 12th 

6:30 PM 
 

Greetings…to Gardeners and those who want 
to be….Here we go in 2019!! 
An exciting year full of new programs but first 
let’s start off with our Annual 
“Fun Doo” Chocolate and Cheese Dipping 

Gathering 
!

Thank You goes to those who RSVP no later 
than February 5th to 
jeanne.lueders@gmail.com plus your choice 
of what you are sharing to dip. 
Please No Salsa.  

 
MARCH MEETING 

 at Community Center 
Tuesday March 12 

6:15  pm – Social 
6:40 pm - Program  

 
$-./01!2345!677!!"!#$ 

Presenters include Drew from The Grass Pad 
sharing “New Plants for 2019” followed by a 
presentation by Lynn Hinkle Roberts on “How 
To Build A Rain Garden” with a video and 
sharing her experience!  
Yearly Dues of $20 Individual and $30 Family 
will be collected that includes a 10% Discount 
card to be used at The Grass Pad and Family 
Tree Nursery.  

    
 PLEASE RSVP to. 

Jeanne.lueders@gmail.com 
!!!
$-./01!*89:!677340.;!
%!&##!'()!*!+,-'.+!,/*!#$' ''''''''''01234'56789797!
:&$;<'=/+>/#?;&>-'@+!&,)+!+''''''''''''''''''''0A294'B7282B51'
C&#D<'.E$$!+-'F!D+!$&+<''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''0A294'56582AB1'
F&+&;'G>,D;!/*-'H&>/I/!,'JI)K''''''''''''''''''0A294'B62897L6'
=!+#/!'=E$K<I-'ME,N/$&I/$<'''''''''''''''''''''''''''0A294'1L98AL9A'
M!/*/'C!!D!-'O!>K!+,;/N''''''''''''''''''''''''''0A294'532833BB'
:&$;<'(&NN-'JE++!,NE#*/#?'F!D$P<''''''''''''0A294'B72831LL'
H)#*+&/,/#?'8'Q.RC'
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We will wrap up Longevity Club on October 3 at 7 pm. Please join us at the home of  
Lori Richardson Carlson (8009 NW Roberts Road).  We will have refreshments and a 
short program. 
 
We hope you can join us! 
 
The Longevity Core Team: 
Judy Wind       Chairperson 
Lori Richardson Carlson     Treasurer 
Karen Coulson      Communications 
     (kric1@hotmail.com) 

Our mission is to make Weatherby Lake and the metro the healthiest 
place in America. Won’t you join us? 

This winter there is a longevity walking/ hiking group meeting on 
Fridays at 9am in Parkville. Please text Jennifer Hudak before 8:30 am 
Fridays for meeting place 816-898-6433.  

Have an idea for longevity? Want to start a walking, biking, hiking, 
skiing, exercising, kayaking or swimming group? Please let us know the 
day, time and activity you would like to commit to a group. 

Talks scheduled this next year will be held at the Chiropractic office of 
Dr. Michael Hudak and include a variety of health subjects, and those 
who partake in our quest of health and longevity in our city are 
welcome to attend. Dates TBD. For more information text Michael 
Hudak, 816-898-7877. 
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Winter recap 
 
We had a blast at our annual Christmas party in December. Thanks to all who attended and also for 
donating a total of 165 gifts for the children at Synergy. Thanks for your generosity and kindness! 
 

         
 
On January 10 a group of Weatherby women visited the Synergy Services Children’s Center. We got 
a tour of the facility with Jennifer Hurst, Director of Development. We got to meet some of the kids 
who live there, and see firsthand how Synergy is making a difference in their lives and in the 
community. We will continue an ongoing relationship with this amazing organization. There are many 
ongoing volunteer opportunities. Check out their website: https://www.synergyservices.org 
  

 
 
Looking ahead to Spring 
 
We will start back our monthly gatherings on Thursday March 14. It will be held at the community 
center from 6:30-8:30 pm so mark your calendar! We will have a very informative presentation by 
Mike Hudak, local chiropractor and lake resident. The topic will be on the effects of stress and how to 
manage it. More information coming soon on email and our website.  
 
If you aren’t currently receiving email updates or you’re interested in joining the women’s club please 
email wlwomensclub@gmail.com. 

WOW!  Women of Weatherby 
Website: www.wlwomensclub.com 

Email: wlwomensclub@gmail.com 
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Weatherby Lake Yacht Club 

Hello everyone, Jim Kennedy here, your WLYC Commodore, and Happy New Year to all of 
you.   The expectations are high for a great 2019.  We at the WLYC are planning our calendar 
year of events, parties and meetings hoping to bring a new and exciting venue of 
fun….Weatherby Lake Style…to you.   

Our  NEW Event Chairperson, Holly Aldridge is teaming up with Anna Ebbrecht and her 
husband Mike Aldridge, our Beverage Chairperson, to bring some great events to the lake for 
all of you.   

Our season always starts off with our traditional “Ice Breaker” event on March 30th.  It will be 
held at the beautiful home of Scott and Mindee Jackman at 7511 NW Kerns Dr.  (Thanks Scott 
and Mindee!) This event is an “Open Door” opportunity for everyone on the lake, Yacht Club 
member or not, to attend and meet and greet our board of directors, existing members of the 
club and see if joining our club is right for you.  Our mission for the year is to listen, and learn 
from our members and the community, on what YOU want from a Social club such as ours… 
and become that club.  Times are changing; new opportunities and so are our residents.  We 
need to be in touch with these changes and adjust so we bring to you….what you’re looking 
for.    So please mark your calendars and attend this great event.  Don’t forget; it’s a Chili and 
Desert competition!!    

Below is our calendar for the year.   
Ice Breaker   March 30  Jackman Residence at 7511 Kerns Rd 
Blessing of the Fleet  April 27th  CPoint 
Jr Sailing Kick Off  May 23rd  CPoint 
Progressive Dinner  June 15th  Bob Mullhalls and The Rapps Home 
Light up the Lake  June 28th  Boat Caravan on the Lake all lit up 
4th July Party   July 6th   CPoint 
Jr Sailing Pizza Party  July 18th  CPoint 
King Series Event  August 24th  CPoint 
Long Distance Race  September 14th  CPoint 
TBD    September 21st  CPoint 
Awards Banquet  November 16th   Community Center 
Thanksgiving Day Sail November 28th   TBD 
 

Also remember that our Jr Sailing Program kicks off first thing after the school year ends so 
sign up your youth now.   John “JW” Perlik is heading up our program this year as Jr Sailing 
Commodore.  He has built a great team starting with assistance from Lindsay Grasis Hatcher, 
teachers Betsy Perlik and Pete Perlik to provide the best sailing educational experience you can 
find in the area.  Not restricted to YC members.  All residents and family may participate.  

 

Let’s have a safe and fun remainder of the winter and look forward to a soon to come warm 
spring and summer here on Weatherby Lake.  

Regards 

Jim Kennedy 
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KNOW THY NEIGHBOR 
In-home monthly, fun & casual, gatherings for All residents for the purpose of getting to know your neighbors.  

 
On the third Saturday of each month at 7:00 PM, October thru May (except December), volunteer 
Weatherby Lake residents rotate hosting a casual social gathering in their homes.  There are two options 
for the gatherings each month, either a casual sit-down meal or a Happy Hour style gathering with just 
appetizers. A host determines the number of guests they have.  Neither the host nor the guest knows the 
identity of the other guests ahead of time. 

The focus for both styles of the small group gatherings is not on the food, but rather on meeting 
neighbors, getting to know one another and developing friendships.  

I WANT TO PARTICIPATE, WHAT DO I DO 

FOR NOW: To be on the monthly reminder list, just email us your NAME, PHONE NUMBER AND EMAIL 
ADDRESS to: KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@gmail.com.  

Each month you will be sent a reminder of the upcoming gathering.  If you choose to participate that 
month, (you are not required to attend every time), you then choose either the sit-down option or the 
Happy Hour.  Then you will be sent the location and food assignment for your gathering.  See Option 
descriptions below.  

Attend a Dinner: You will take one pre-
assigned dish (appetizer, vegetable, 
salad with bread, or dessert), and your 
own beverage of choice. 

Host a Dinner: You provide your home, 
the main dish, water, coffee and tea. 

Attend a Happy Hour: You take an 
appetizer and your own beverage of 
choice. 

Host a Happy Hour:  You provide your 
home, one appetizer, tea and water. 

NOTE:   KNOW THY NEIGHBOR is celebrating over 30 years of bringing Weatherby Lake 
neighbors together.   As we begin this new season, we are updating the email list.   So, 
even if you have been on the previous contact list, you will need to sign up, again.   Just 
email your name, address, phone number, and the email address you prefer to be 
contacted at.  This will insure that you will receive the monthly reminder.   Send your info to 
KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@Gmail.com 

 

New Season Dates 
February 16 April 20 May 18 (Finale) 
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-741-1569. 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. Call Hank 529-
3502 or 741-0619 
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FEBRUARY 2019     
     
Feb 4 Monday Fishing Club C-Pt Pavilion 7PM 
Feb 4 Monday Chinese New 

Year 
  

Feb 12 Tuesday Garden Cub Lueders Home  6:30PM 
Feb 13 Wednesday Senior Breakfast City Hall 10AM 
Feb 14  Valentine’s Day   
Feb 16 Saturday KNOW THY 

NEIGHBOR 
TBD 7pm 

     
     
     
     
MARCH 2019     
     
March 3 Sunday People To 

People 
Comm.  Ctr 2-4PM 

March 4 Monday Fishing Club C-Pt Pavilion 7PM 
March 10 Sunday Daylight Saving   
March 12 Tuesday Garden Club Comm. Ctr 6:15PM 
March 13 Wednesday Senior Breakfast City Hall 10AM 
March 14 Thursday Women’s Club Comm.  Ctr 6:30-8:30PM 
March 16 Saturday Irish Am. Club  Comm. Ctr Parade 2PM 

Party 3-7PM 
March 17 Sunday St. Patrick’s Day   
March 20 Saturday 1st Day of Spring   
March 30 Saturday WLYC 

Icebreaker 
Jackman Home  

     
     
     
     
     
     
     
     
 


